OFFICERS SCHOOL OF INSTRUCTION

MEETING MINUTES

19 FEBRUARY 2013
Oroville Lodge No. 103
The OSI was opened at 7:00 p.m. by President J. “James” Gill-PM; North Butte No. 230, with an opening invocation by Acting-Chaplain Andrew W. Peterman; Oroville No. 103, followed by the Salute to the Flag of the United States of America.

The minutes of the 15 January 2013 were read by Secretary/Treasurer Gage-PM, and were accepted as read.
LODGE REPORTS

Forbestown No. 50:  Wor. H. “Dan” Norton-PM reported that there is no new information in regards to the 2014 visit of the Grand Lodge Officers and BBQ.
Oroville No. 103: Wor. Richard Sutherland-PM reported that the 05 March Stated Meeting will be proceeded by the local chapter of DeMolay and Job’s Daughters providing a program.  March has been designated as the month to Honor our Masonic Youth Groups.  Oroville currently has one application for the Degrees of Masonry, pending the outcome of the CMC required investigations.
Chico Leland Stanford No. 111:  Wor. Darrel R. Deatherage-PM reported that there were approximately 17 ladies at the February Valentines dinner.  The month of March will be featuring a Beef Burgundy dinner over rice, new potatoes and a Boston Cream Pie for dessert.  Ladies are also welcome to this dinner.  Wor. Deatherage-PM added that the Chico officers have been diligently practicing on the EA Degree and unfortunately the EA Degree scheduled for late February has been cancelled.
Table Mountain No. 124:  Due to inclement weather, no officers are present.
North Butte No. 230:  Wor. J. “James” Gill-PM reported that a MM Degree is scheduled for 28 February at 7:00 p.m.  The Gridley quasi Past Masters team is in need of an additional “Ruffian” for this degree.  Any brother who is available to assist in this degree is asked to contact Wor. Gill-PM. 
Orland Laurel No. 245:  Edward R. Nelson; Junior Deacon reported that there are no “pending” Degrees at this time.
OLD BUSINESS
TRAVELING GAVEL:  Gavel Master Peterman emphasized the importance of Lodges notifying him of the current location of the Traveling Gavel.  This is especially important as the District web-site seems to be out-of-date and calculating total days held by the Lodges is difficult to determine.
DISTRICT WEB-SITE:  Secretary/Treasurer Gage-PM informed the Lodges that the 2013 OSI Minutes are currently being posted on the Oroville Lodge web-site.
NEW BUSINESS

DUES REMISSIONS:  Wor. Darrel E. Hunter-PM; District Inspector, corrected some erroneous information from the January 2013 OSI Meeting.  The correction is that Lodge Secretaries are to record “Dues Remission” members names in the written minutes, but are not to read the names of those same individuals in the Lodge Stated Meeting.  
WARDEN/SECRETARY RETREATS:  Wor. Darrel E. Hunter-PM; District Inspector, reviewed all dates of upcoming Warden’s and Master’s Retreats.  
INTACCT:  Wor. Darrel E. Hunter-PM; District Inspector, informed the District Officers that the California Grand Lodge finance plan, know as “Intacct”, is moving forward.  If Lodge Treasurers need further information, or desire training, they should consult the GL web-site for “webinar” dates.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:34 p.m.
SCHOOL OF INSTRUCTION

Oroville Lodge No. 103 subsequently hosted the instruction of the Entered Apprentice Degree.

Following the close of ritual practice, at 8:46 p.m., all adjourned to the dining hall for light refreshments.
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